https://www.uomonline.com

Time: 3 Hours Max. Marks: 80

SECTION-A

I. Answer ten of the following questions in a word a phrase or sentence each:

 $[10 \times 1 = 10]$

- a) Mention the year in which the novel <u>Untouchable</u> was Published_____.
- b) How old was Bakha in the novel?
- c) Who according to Bakha are "Tommies"?
- d) Name the younger brother of Bakha.
- e) Who saved Sohini from Gulabo's fitting?
- Name the town in which the story of <u>Untouchable</u> occurred.
- g) Why was Bakha paying 'one anna' to the eldest son of Babu in the novel?
- h) Who gifts a Hockey stick to Bakha?
- i) Hakim Bhagavan Das was_____.
 - i) a Havildar
 - ii) a Local doctor
 - iii) a Policeman
 - iv) a Chowkidar

73123

M-11

- j) Who shows Mercy on Bakha when he was slapped by the upper man?
- k) Gulabo is the mother of _____.
- D Who was Lakha?
- m) Bakha's father was a _____.
- n) Who is Colonel Hutchinson?
- o) Who gives water to Sohini?

SECTION - B

II. Write short notes on any four of the following:

[4 ×

- a) Lakha
- b) Out Caste Colony
- c) Sohini

https://www.uomonline.com

- d) Ram charan and chota
- e) Pandit Kalinath
- f) Colonel Hutchinson
- g) Gandhiji's speech and its impact on Bakha.

SECTION - C

III. Answer three of the following:

- [3 ×]
- a) 'Mulk Raj Anand exposes the in humanity of Indian caste Discuss.
- b) Narrate the 'touching' incident in the bazaar.
- c) 'Bakha is a tragic hero'. Explain.
- d) Comment on the 'three solutions' suggested by the novelist.
- e) Sketch Havildar Charath Singh.

SECTION - D

Language Component

V. a) Underline the adverbs in the following sentences:

 $[4 \times 1 = 4]$

- i) Kohli bats excellently.
- ii) Bakha is a very obedient son of Lakha.
- iii) Pandit Kalinath shouted loudly, polluted, polluted. 6
- iv) Bakha looked for his sister everywhere.
- b) Give one word substitute to the following:

 $[4 \times 1 = 4]$

- i) Medical examination of a deadbody.
- ii) Children who lost their parents.
- iii) One who looks at the darkerside of life.
- iv) One who can read and write.

Construct sentences using four of the following words:

 $[4 \times 1 = 4]$

https://www.uomonline.com

- i) Missionery
- ii) Orthodox
- iii) Priest
- iv) Jamedar
- v) Clean
- vi) Difficult
- vii) Humble
- iii) Public

Thange the voice of the verbs in the following sentences: $[4 \times 1 = 4]$

He received the award.

Open the window.

The work is being done by him.

He has finished the work.

Read the passage carefully and answer the questions that follows.

 $[4 \times 1 = 4]$

https://www.uomonline.com

Savitribai Phule was born on January 3, 1831 in the village of Naigaon in Satara District of Maharashtra. She was an eldest daughter of Lakshmi & Khandoji Patil. At the age of 10, Savithribai Phule was married to Jotirao Phule was 13 years old.

According to Government records, Jotirao was responsible for educating Savithribai at their home. After completing her teachers education, Savitribai Phule started teaching girls at the Maharwada in Pune. They have started their own school at Bhidewada. The curriculum included traditional western curriculum of mathematics, science and social studies. The Phule's methods were regarded as being superior to those used by government schools. The Phules faced many strong oppositions because of the conservative and marginalized caste to which they belonged Savitribai Phule may have been the first Indian woman teacher and neadmistress. https://www.uomonline.com

The Phules taught children from different castes and opened a total of eighteen schools. Late Savitribai and her son Yashwant opened a clinic at Pune. Savitribai Phule died a heroic death trying to save the plague affected boy. She rushed to his side and carried him on her back to the hospital. In this process Savitribai Phule also caught the plague and died on 10th March 1897.

- i) At what age did the Phules get married?
- ii) Mention the place where the Phule started their own school.
- iii) What was the curriculum of their school?
- iv) Why was Savitribai Phule's death looked heroic?

